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Next Meeting: Saturday, June 11th, 11:00 AM, at Horton Field 

A Letter from the President

Greetings Modeleers,

As you may have discovered last Saturday if you didn’t read your e-mail and went to Horton

Field for the business meeting, our regularly scheduled meeting had been delayed until this

Saturday, June 11 at 10AM.  You may recall that this was to avoid conflict with the LoveAir fun

fly/swap meet at Drake Field that overlapped on June 4th.

If you were among the hardy (naive/stupid?) handful of folks that attended the May business

debacle, you’ll recall the cold wind that threatened our truncated convocation.  Luckily, Durbin

brought out his propane powered infrared heater that kept our scribe’s ink from congealing and

kept us from stampeding to our warm vehicles.  I’d like to say that the meeting was worth the

effort, that’s what I’d like to say.  Some business was done but due to hypothermia, I don’t recall

anything. Hopefully Dave’s attached minutes may be of help.

So far as the upcoming meeting, I have no urgent (or even mildly interesting) issues to present.

 So bring your news/concerns/topics of interest and we’ll discuss ‘em.  Any show and tell projects
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are always welcome.  Otherwise we’ll adjourn and to get to the real business of flying.

Once again, I hope to see you at our delayed business meeting at 11 AM on June 11th at Horton

Field. 

Jerry Craig    President

 __________________________________________________________________________

Minutes of the May 2016 Meeting

Date and Location: Saturday, May 7, 2016 at the Horton Flying Field

Call to Meeting:  President Jerry Craig called the meeting to order at 11:00 AM on a Saturday

morning with 7 members in attendance, including Vice-President Durbin Seidel, Treasurer Jim

Ferry, and Secretary David Dust.

Minutes:  The minutes of the March meeting were approved unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Jim Ferry reported the club’s current checkbook balance is

$5,360.81 and the savings balance is $7,523.61.  The treasurer’s report was approved

unanimously.

Safety Officer’s Report:  President Craig reported that Safety Officer Joe Wilson requests that

those flying with 72 mHz radios should carefully ask everyone else flying if they are also flying

with a 72 mHz before powering their transmitter(s).  

Old Business:  President Craig reported that the Club’s new weather station can be accessed

via Weather Underground webpage; however, Mr. Jeff Stolzenburg and Mr. Gene Burmeister are

working on trying to also provide “call-in” functionality.  President Craig further reported that the

Club’s new weather station cost about $300 more than the initially expected $350.

2.  President Craig reported that LoveAir’s fun-fly is scheduled for June 4th and the flier for the

event will be distributed to the membership when it becomes available.  The motion to offer

assistance to LoveAir during the fun-fly was approved unanimously.  The motion to move Rocky

Mountain Modeleers’ June Club meeting back one week to June 11th at 11 AM was approved

unanimously.

New Business:  President Craig thanked Mr. Doug Bland for doing an excellent job of mowing

and weed-control, and reported that Doug will be reimbursed for expenses, including the

purchase of a back-pack sprayer. 

2.  The membership discussed the request for the Club to do “a lunch demonstration” at the Swift

Ponds facilities for Cub Scouts.  Vice President Durbin was requested to get additional

information.
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3.  President Craig reported that he and Mr. Garret Hultgren flew their Corsairs during the “Field

Day” event at the Eyestone Elementary School in Wellington and thanked Mr. Jeff Stolzenburg

and Secretary Dust for their assistance.  

Show & Tell:  Vice President Durbin presented his Dumas kit boat that he built and described its

performance and operation.

Meeting Adjourned at approximately 11:25 AM. 

Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be on Saturday, June 11th, 2016 at 11:00 AM at the Horton

flying field

Respectfully Submitted,

David Dust

Rocky Mountain Modeleers Secretary

Interested in joining? Click here!

Membership is open to all RC model aircraft enthusiasts who are

members of the Academy of Model Aeronautics (AMA). Activities

of the club include all phases of RC modeling: instruction, sport

flying, club events, and more. A monthly newsletter and yearly

membership card is sent to each member. Instruction is offered to

new members free of charge. Current AMA membership is

required to fly at either club field. Non-club members who are

A Monthly Publication of the Rocky

Mountain Modeleers,

Fort Collins, Colorado

AMA Charter Club #1824

Email: info@modeleers.org

Website: www.modeleers.org
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AMA members may fly free two days as a guest of the club.

This email was sent to ddust@colostate.edu
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